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NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
April 11, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:03 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.

AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA III - Old Business - None

AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports

e Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:
2001-251 CPAC recommended no action.
2001-252 CPAC recommended no action.
2001-235/236 CPAC recommended approval.
2001-240/241 CPAC deferred.
2001A-009 & 2001-358 CPAC recommended approval.
2001-255/256 CPAC recommended approval.
2001A-010 & 2001-359 CPAC recommended approval.
2001A-0005 & 2001-354 CPAC recommended approval.
AD-00-218 CPAC recommended no action.
E-01-20 CPAC recommended approval.
MM-01-5 CPAC recommended approval.
The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held on May 3, 2001.

e Crime Subcommittee
No report

e Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry excused, no report.

e Education Subcommittee
Dr. Barbara Darby distributed the meeting summary and reported that the
subcommittee decided to ask Ed Pratt-Dannals to meet with the Education
Subcommittee monthly. Dr. Darby also reported that the subcommittee is inviting
Charlie Christ, Commissioner of Education, to come to town and discuss school
performance, teacher shortage and etc. She will share that date once available. She
also reported that Sheffield School remains an issue. Oceanway School is moving





ahead. Biscayne School at a stand still due to population growth not being what was
expected. The next meeting is Monday, April 30"

Beautification Subcommittee
Jack Stuart reported on the tree planting and landscaping projects.

Children Commission Subcommittee
Dot Mathias reported that she would provide updates as provided by the Children’s
Commission on the status of the New Ways Initiative Grants.

Citizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee made and distributed a report on the activities of the Citizens Advisory
Committee.

. Mayor’s Representative Report
Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. distributed a flyer
announcing youth summer day camps.

. Council Member’s Report

Councilman Warren Alvarez provided an update on projects in the north district.
He reported that seven evasive trees were taken off the list. He also stated that on
April 26" Dinsmore will get a new set of plans for recreation center. There is
reportedly, one million in the tree ordinance. Councilman Alvarez stated that we can
expect a new look in the planning districts, watering down minority concentration.
He also stated that the airport shopping center is for sale.

. Staff Reports

¢ Glory Dixon introduced newly appointed CPAC members, Dallas Lee, Primary
and Candace Lee, Alternate representing the River Enclave Homeowners
Association.

e Property Safety Division
Michael Barry stated that code enforcement now has two new inspectors.

e Duval County School Board
Ed Pratt-Dannals reported that the teachers return to school on August 1% and
the students on August 7", He stated that the closing of school is pending. Mr.
Dannals stated that Norwood school is open and was given more students, yet
difficult to find funds. He also stated that the school has been contracting out
transportation, now must bid out.

¢ Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept. introduced
himself and stated that he would attend CPAC Meetings.





Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT, represented James
Green. Mr. Locklear asked members to let him know if they are having a problem
on State Roads or with facilities. He continues to provide technical assistance to
members.

e Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department, thanked
members for inviting Dr. Goldhagen to the CPAC Meeting and offered to assist
with obtaining others from the health department to address issues and concerns.

¢ Building Inspection Division, no report.

e Karen Blutcher, Outreach Manager, Neighborhood Services Division, was
present to answer questions regarding the Neighborhoods Dept. activities.

AGENDA V- Presentation(s)
e Helena Hatallah, Planner, Planning & Development Department — Capital
Improvement Program 2001-2006, Draft Project Summary Report

AGENDA VI - New Business
Public Comments - None
Other comments
Dot Mathias distributed a newsletter from the Northside Civic Association

announcing the presentation of Doug Page, Executive Director of the Zoo on
April 23 at Highlands Middle School-Media Center

Glory Dixon confirmed the Mayor’s meeting with CPAC Chairs on April 17",
The Chairman stated that she would be out of town and that Madeline Reed, Vice
Chair will attend in her absence.

Vicki Drake, Duval County Council of PTSA/PTA Association, distributed
handouts on how children benefit from new bus contract. Ms. Drake stated that
the bus contractors want $10 million more that what they received this year, while
offering the same service. Ms. Drake asked for a motion from the full CPAC to
write a letter similar to the letter written by Greater Arlington CPAC to Duval
County School Board Members, copies were distributed. However, the motion
died with five members in favor and seven members opposed.

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment
The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 9, 2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
August 8, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.

AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA 111 — Old Business - None

AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports
¢ Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:
1. E-01-062 CPAC deferred.
2. E-01-073 CPAC recommended denial.
3. WREF-01-022 CPAC recommended approval with 1 descending vote.
4. R-2001-612 CPAC recommended approval.
5. R-2001-612 CPAC recommended approval.
6. R-2001-724 CPAC deferred.

There was a motion that CPAC send a letter to the City of Jacksonville in support of
the city funding a swimming pool across from First Coast High School and have the

YMCA manage it. This would be located in the North Creek Shopping Center. The

decision was unanimous, with YMCA attached letter.

There was a motion that CPAC send a letter to the Mayor for his support for the city
to lease/purchase a Library Branch, east of Main Street and near First Coast High
School. The decision was unanimous.

There was a motion that CPAC send a letter to the Jacksonville Planning and
Development Department and JIA-CRA in support of a Corridor Study of a Harts
Road Connector that would link Harts Road, Biscayne Blvd. and Duval Road
together. It was also, suggested that JIA/CRA group provide $100,000 for the study.
The decision was unanimous. Note: Madeline Reed, the Vice-Chairman assumed
the Chair for this motion. Ms. Reed will also submit the letters under her
signature.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held 4:00 p.m. at
Highlands Branch Library on September 6, 2001.





Crime Subcommittee
Officer Bill Snow, Jacksonville Sheriff Office (JSO), provided an update on the
crime statistics in the north planning district.

Transportation Subcommittee

Richard Berry provided a report from the MPO meeting. He distributed and
discussed the Prioritized State Highway Projects, which included 14 projects,
however, only 2 were related to the north district. He also discussed the make-up of
the MPO and provided an update on projects in the 2020 and 2025 Plan.

Education Subcommittee

Dr. Barbara Darby was not present but submitted a letter to be read to members
regarding a town hall meeting on public education of grades K-12th to Honorable Jim
Horne, Susan Wilkerson, Charlie Christ, Cathy Burns, John Fryer and Nassau County
Superintendent.

Children Commission Subcommittee
No report, the committee’s chairperson was excused.

Beautification Subcommittee
No report, the committee’s chairperson was excused.

Citizen Health Advisory Committee
No report, the committee’s chairperson was excused, out of town.

. Mayor’s Representative Report
No report, Duslca Dorschel attend on behalf of Harold Jones, Duval County
Extension Agricultural Dept.

. Council Member’s Report

The CPAC recognized the presence of Honorable Gwen Yates, City Council
Member, District 8. She commented on her subcommittee work with the Finance
Committee, budget process, the Children’s Commission and the Land Use and Zoning
Committee. Councilwoman Yates also commented on the positive efforts of Pastor
John Gunns.

. Staff Reports

e Property Safety Division
No report, reportedly, six code enforcement officers have been added since
October, with 2 being assigned to the north district.

e Duval County School Board





No report

e Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept., reported that
they are negotiating contracts for the North Jax Master Plan. Also, the study for
Heckscher Drive scope of service is being incorporated into the North Jax Master
Plan, not to overlap.

e Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT, provided follow-up on
the D.O.T projects in the north district.

e Duval County Health Department
No report

e Building Inspection Division
No report

e Neighborhood Services Division
Marilyn Fenton-Harmer (sat in for Glory Dixon who was on vacation).
Lorrie DeFrank made the following announcements:
*CPAC was extended an invitation from the Southwest CPAC to an intra-city
CPAC Barbecue at Lake Fretwell Recreation Area, Cecil Commerce Center
(formerly NAS Cecil Field) on 9/22™ from 11a.m. to 2:30 p.m., at a cost of $7.00
per person.
*The Southwest CPAC and the Westside Business Leaders also invited the North
CPAC to tour economic development projects of the Westside on 8/22 from 8 to
1:30 p.m.
*The Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grant Program received 117 applications
for a total of $585,000. We should know by the end of August who is going to be
receiving the awards.
*CPAC invited to attend the Florida Neighborhood State Conference September
7-8" in Orlando.
*The Leadership Institute Graduation will be held on August 30" at 6 p.m., in
the Shands Jax. Bldg.
*The Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit scheduled for November 16" in the Prime
Osborne Center.
*4" year the Neighborhoods Dept. is asking CPAC to nominate and individual
and neighborhood by their September meeting for the Mayor’s Award.

AGENDA V — Presentations

Ed Castellani, Rapid Transit Project Manager — Topic “North/Southeast
Corridor Study Update

Wanda Forrest, Sr. Transportation Planner, First Coast Metropolitan Planning
Organization — Topic “Discussion of the 2025 Transportation Deficiencies and
Land Use Growth, Jacksonville Urban Area Transportation Study (JUATS)
Long Range Transportation Plan





AGENDA VI - New Business

Public Comments
None

Other comments
Roland Biederer requested a representative from Parks, Recreation and Entertainment to
come and address issues regarding San Mateo School and the maintenance of the courts.

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment
The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 12, 2001 @ 4 p.m.,
FCCJ, North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
December 12, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker

called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.
AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous

meeting. The decision was unanimous.
AGENDA 1II - Old Business - None
AGENDA 1V - Subcommittee Reports

A.

Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:

1. R2001-1174 CPAC recommended approval.

R2001-1241 CPAC recommended approval.

R2001-1259 CPAC recommended approval.

WRF-010-36 CPAC recommended approval.

WRF-01-37 CPAC recommended approval.

R2001-1060 CPAC recommended approval without conditions.

The Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting which was scheduled for January
3, 2002 was cancelled.

Education Subcommittee

Dr. Barbara Darby distributed brochure on Great Holiday Gift Ideas from Florida
Community College at Jacksonville.

Children Commission Subcommittee

No report

Beautification Subcommittee

No report

Special Reports

Transportation Report

Richard Berry reported that of the fifteen road projects submitted for consideration
only 6 made it to the cost feasibility.

Citizen Health Advisory Report

No report

Mayor’s Representative Report

John Crofts announced that on December 20" an old fashion holiday celebration
would be held downtown from 4 to 7:30 p.m. and the library design show. He also
announced the groundbreaking for the new ballpark that will replace Wolfson Park.

Lk

. Council Member’s Report

Councilman Warren Alvarez reported that the tree mitigation is on-going with the
Department of Transportation. He also announced a town meeting on December 18"
with V.C. Johnson residents.





E.

Staff Reports

Crime Report

Assistant Chief Steven Weintraub presented the crime report then deferred to
Lieutenant Randy Russell for additional information. Lieutenant Russell reported
that burglary rose last month. Robberies increased by 10%, auto theft down to 22,
business burglary down, residential burglaries in P1 area on Harts Road, Highlands
area and in apartment complexes; Q3 area east of [ 95 & New Berlin.

Building Inspection Division

George Baker, Inspector, made no report but was available for questions.

Dr. Dave Lawson made a request for a representative from the city to make a
presentation on the tree and sign ordinance at the next meeting. The chairman asked
Glory Dixon to follow-up on this request.

Property Safety Division

Michael Berry reported that $23,000 worth of liens was placed on property in zones 1,
5 and 6 where he is responsible. Mr. Berry also reported that they are towing a lot of
cars in the area.

Duval County School Board

Vicki Drake of the Duval County of PTSA informed members of the new state
standards across the state for testing students.

Planning & Development Department

Doug McDowell, Planner introduced Jerry Laston. Project Manager, and Jim
Sellen, Principle of Sellen Conner & Walsh Inc., the consultants for the North Jax.
Vision and Master Plan. Mr. Laston introduced Robert Charles Lesser, who is with
a firm in Atlanta that will also help with the plan. Reportedly, Richard Berry,
LaTrecia Baker and Doug McDowell went on a tour in the north district with the
consultants.

Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT)

No report.

Duval County Health Department

No report

Neighborhood Services Division

Lorrie DeFrank thanked member for supporting the Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit
and for providing positive feedback. A special thanks was extended to Delores
Spruill for writing a letter to the editor of the Times Union Newspaper regarding the
summit. Ms. DeFrank announced that there would be CPAC Training scheduled for
the first of the year for members. Ms. DeFrank presented awards to the chairman,
vice-chairman and subcommittee chairs for their service to CPAC.

AGENDA V — Presentations

Election of Officers

Harry Wagner presented the slated of officers and member accepted the nominations
from the committee. The chairman explained who was eligible to vote. The vice-
chairman read the by-laws regarding the election of officers. The election of officers
was conducted. LaTrecia Baker was re-elected as the Chairman for Year 2002 and
Harry Wagner was elected as the Vice-Chairman for Year 2002.





Public Comments
Harold Jones, Director Duval County Extension Service distributed the following
newsletters: “A New Leaf “ and the “Urban Gardening”.
AGENDA VI - New Business
e None
AGENDA ITEM VII — Adjournment
The Christmas party was enjoyed by all. The next CPAC Meeting will be held on
Wednesday, January 9, 2002 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ, North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room
C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
February 14, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker

called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:05 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.

AGENDA ITEM II - There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA III - Old Business - None

AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:

AD-00-219 CPAC recommended approval.

E01-01 CPAC recommended approval.

E-00-173 CPAC recommended approval.

R-00-19 CPAC recommended approval.

R-2000-1144 For information only; CPAC recommended approval. Emory Tedders
was present for questions.

AD-00175 CPAC recommended approval.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held on March 1,
2001.

Crime Subcommittee

Officer Bill Snow, JSO discussed the Cops Plus Initiative and Results. Assistant
Chief Wayne Clark introduced himself and stated that he would replace Asst. Chief
Carol Hladki at CPAC meeting because she has accepted a new challenge with JSO.

Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry distributed and explained D.O.T. North Planning District 1999
Statistics and 2000 Statistics for City Roads in the North District.

Education Subcommittee - No report
Beautification Subcommittee - No report

Children Commission Subcommittee

Dot Mathias reminded everyone of the March 9™ deadline for the New Ways
Initiative Grant. She also informed members of the Mimi & Lee Adams Award and
it’s March 1" deadline. The award will be presented at the Mayor’s Environmental
Luncheon.





Citizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee made and distributed a report on the activities of the Citizens Advisory
Committee.

Beautification — No report
Education — No report

Mayor’s Representative Report

Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. provided an update

on the Canning Center. He stated that the Canning Center was back on line. He also

said that people can do their canning free at the center. Linda Zigler, Supervisor 387-
8860 was given as the contact person.

Council Member’s Report

Councilman Warren Alvarez provided an update on projects in the north district such
as the New Main Street Mall, the construction of Dinsmore Fire Station, New Fire
Study and Housing activity.

Staff Reports
e Property Safety Division — No report

e Ed Pratt Dannals, Regional Superintendent, Duval County School Board
provided the status of Duval County School projects.

¢ Gary Kresel, Principal Planner of the Planning & Development Dept. reported

that the North Jax. Plan is pending approval of language for Request for Proposal
(RFP).

¢ James Green, Florida Dept. of Transportation (FDOT) was not present, but was
represented by Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT.
Jocelyn Turner requested a follow-up response from Mr. Locklear regarding her
previous concerns to James Green. One concern involved a dip in the road at
Dunn Ave and Tracy Lynn Dr. Another concern was the need for a traffic light
and traffic study was requested.

* Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department,
announced upcoming health events and encouraged participation.
Richard Berry asked, “How much money is being appropriated for Oceanway to
have a health clinic ?” The Chairman asked Ms. Turner to invite Dr. Goldhagen
to the next CPAC Meeting to address health concerns.

* Building Inspection Division of the City of Jacksonville — No report





* Karen Blutcher, Outreach Manager, Neighborhood Services Division,
announced that the Mayor’s Town Hall Meeting is scheduled for Monday, March
26" at 6 p.m. She also stated that the Neighborhood Matching Grant Applications
are available and training workshops are being provided.

e Jacksonville Economic Development Commission (JEDC) — No report

AGENDA V- Presentation(s)
Ed Castellani, Rapid Transit Project Manager, Jacksonville Transportation
Authority (JTA) made a presentation on the Transportation Alternative Study
(TAS) - Update of the North-Southeast Corridor Study.

Judy Truett, Director, Community Service Department gave a brief overview of
the Community Service Department and introduced the chief’s representing Adult
Service-Glen McGibbin, Disabled Service-Jack Gilrup, Mental Health & Welfare-
Virgil Green, Veterans Service-Chet Smith and Victims Service-Mary Blake
Holley. Each chief then gave an overview of their division.

AGENDA VI - New Business
Public Comments - None
Other comments

e Jessie Sammons announced that there is an Archaeology activity on March 3™ at
Fort George all day for $20, reservations are required.

¢ Richard Berry informed members that he attended a meeting with First Coast
High School Athletic Booster Club along with Warren Alvarez, Linda Sparks, John
Fox, SAC Rep. and others concerning the possibility of getting a swimming pool
for the swim team. Mr. Berry stated that currently the swim team travels to Good
Shepherd, Episcopal H.S., Boles H.S. or the University of North Florida to practice.
These schools have the starting blocks which is needed for swimming
competitively.

AGENDA ITEM VII — Adjournment

The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 14, 2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ

January 10, 2001

Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:11 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.
AGENDA ITEM II - There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.
AGENDA III - Old Business - None
AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports
e Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:
E-00-172 CPAC recommended approval.
R-2000-1207 CPAC recommended approval.
R-2000-1248 Deferred
R-2000-1126 CPAC recommended approval.
AD-00-218 CPAC recommended approval with condition no mobile home is
allowed.
The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held on February 1,
2001.

e Crime Subcommittee
Carol Hladki, JSO Assistant Chief presented the crime statistics. She also stated that
January 26" — 30" enforcement efforts are focusing on drugs and quality of life
issues. She further stated that JSO would partner with Code Enforcement, rotate to
each zone, focusing on people with outstanding warrants.

e Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry of the Transportation Subcommittee reported that he has to attend the
MPO meeting today, 1/10/01 at 6:00 p.m. where the Better Jacksonville Plan will be
presented. He also stated that the action items would be the Election of Officers and
the presentation on High Speed.
Education Subcommittee - No report

e Beautification Subcommittee - No report

e Children Commission Subcommittee — No report

e (Citizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee made a report on the activities of the Citizens Advisory Committee.





CPAC Members who signed up to serve on Subcommittees are as follows:
Governmental Affairs — Jessie Sammons, Gerie Betz Jackson, Harry Wagner,

Dr. Dave Lawson, Jim Hanapel, Mozell Masters, Madeline Reed and Shirley Ealey
Children’s Commission — Madeline Reed, Marie Simmonds and Shirley Ealey.
Beautification — Jim Hanapel and Mozel Masters.

Education — Dr. Dave Lawson, Vicki Drake and Roland Biederer.

A. Mayor’s Representative Report
Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. provided update of
activities and distributed literature entitled “A New Leaf” which gave the dates of
upcoming programs and gardening tips.

B. Council Member’s Report - No report

C. Staff Reports
e Michael Barry, Code Enforcement Supervisor, Property Safety Division reported
that complaints are down. He also stated that Code Enforcement is hiring 12 new
officers and the Northside will get 3 officers.

e Ann Peery, Director, Parks, Recreation & Entertainment made a report on Parks
& Recreation Status. She stated that the Pre-construction Meeting for Sisters
Creek is scheduled for January 9". She gave an update on Bert Maxwell Ramp
Project. She also reported that Councilman Gwen Yates is interested in
reacquiring 5 acres for a Regional Rowing Facility. Parks & Recreation would
like to support this activity, but hopes the conditions in the river is fair. Lastly,
over the next year a lot of improvements are expected at Ray Green Park. Richard
Berry added that Ray Green Park is in Councilman Yates District. Councilman
Pat Lockett — Felder’s District abuts the Ray Green Park and the Community
Center there is very small and does not lend itself to large gatherings.

e Ed Pratt Dannals provided the status of Duval County School projects.

e Gary Kresel, Principal Planner of the Planning & Development Dept. stated that
he was in the process of getting administrative deviations, permitting and things
that come before us on the internet.

e James Green, Florida Dept. of Transportation (FDOT) made a presentation on
the Work Program for fiscal year 2001/02 through 2005/06 and distributed a
hand-out.

e Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department,
introduced herself and reported that she brought with her David Smith and Dr.
Aaron Hilliard to make a presentation regarding the unresolved questions
surrounding environmental health issues raised in the last meeting.





e Tess Hart, Inspectors from the Building Inspection Division of the City of
Jacksonville, introduced herself to members. She reported that she is reviewing
the Tree Ordinance.

e Lorrie DeFrank, Neighborhood Services Division, announced that the next
Mayor’s Town Hall Meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 26" at 6 p.m. The
location will be forth coming.

e Mike Miller, Neighborhood Liaison, Jacksonville Economic Development
Commission (JEDC) introduced himself to members.

AGENDA V- Presentation(s)

e Dr. Aaron Hilliard, Director of Environmental Health & Engineering and David
Jones, Environmental Health Specialist made a presentation entitled, “The Health
Department River Update™.

e Steve Armstrong, TANF Outreach Specialist, Gateway Community Services Inc.
made a presentation on the Benefits to the Community and distributed literature.

AGENDA VI - New Business
e Public Comments
Tracy Gutierrez of 11240 Alta Dr. presented her concerns and opposition towards
the Rezoning 2000-1144. She stated that 12 residents are affected by the rezoning
and that 20 people are opposed to the rezoning. Ms. Gutierrez stated that 11
residents met with Mr. Emory Tedders, the Developer, earlier to discuss their
concerns, but with no satisfaction. She then asked CPAC for suggestions to stop
this project. The Governmental Affairs Subcommittee members provided input
and suggestions. Members stated that they voted in favor of this rezoning last
month and wrote a letter of support. Jessie Sammons suggested that the two come
to an agreement or compromise, because the developer has a right to develop his
property. Emory Tedders stated that he is working on this rezoning issue with Lisa
Ranson, in the Planning & Development Dept. Gary Kresel of Planning &
Development explained some options to Ms. Gutierrez. The Chairman conveyed
CPAC’s concern however, at the time of discussion there was no quorum present,
therefore no voting could take place. Ms. Gutierrez was extended an invitation to
come back to the next CPAC meeting and Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
meeting.
e Other comments

The Chairman reported that Lois Adam, CPAC Member is doing better. She also
made an announcement regarding the availability of the Neighborhood Link. The
Chairman announced that the Mayor wrote a letter to the School Superintendent
asking for their participation at CPAC. In return the Superintendent wrote back
indicating that he reconfirmed the school districts commitment to participate and
support the CPAC’s.

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment

The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 14, 2001 @ 4 p.m.,

FCCIJ, North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.







AGENDA
NORTH DISTRICT CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY
COMMITTEE

Chairman: LaTrecia Baker Vice Chairman: Madeline Reed

—

LaTrecia Baker, Chairman of the North
Citizens Planning Advisory Committee,
hereby announces that there will be no
meeting in the month of July 2001. The
next North CPAC meeting will be held on
Wednesday, August 8, 2001, 4:00 p.m. at
FCCJ North Campus, 4501 Capper Road,
room C-136.

The following provision is required by Section 286.0105, Florida Statutes:

If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the North Citizens Planning Advisory Committee with
respect to any matter considered at such meeting, he or she will need a record of the proceedings, and
that, for such purpose, may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which
record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DEPARTMENT, Suite 310-A 117 W. Duval Street
Jacksonville, FL 32202. Telephone (904) 630-7398 Fax (904) 630-7397
(Attention: GLORY DIXON, Neighborhood Coordinator, 630-7036)







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCccl
June 13, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker

called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.

AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous

meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA III — Old Business - None

AGENDA IV — Presentation

Matt Carlucci, City Council President Elect, Topic: Redistricting

AGENDA V - Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:

#1. E-01-43 CPAC recommended approval.

#2. E-01-49 CPAC recommended approval.

#3. WRF-01-10 CPAC recommended approval.

#4. WRF-01-11 CPAC recommended approval.

#5. WRF-01-14 CPAC recommended approval. Note: LaTrecia Baker declared a
conflict, therefore Madeline Reed chaired this process.

#6. WRF-01-15 CPAC took no action.

#7. R-2001-502 CPAC recommended approval.

#8. AD-01-48 CPAC recommended approval.

#9. AD-01-57 CPAC recommended denial.

#10. 01-424 CPAC recommended approval.

#11. 01-488 CPAC recommended denial.

#12. 01-489 CPAC recommended denial.

#13. 01-495 CPAC recommended denial.

#14. E-01-63 CPAC recommended approval.

#15. 2001-459 Bill withdrawn.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held 4:00 p.m. at
Highlands Branch Library on August 2, 2001.

Crime Subcommittee
Officer Bill Snow, Jacksonville Sheriff Office (JSO), provided an update on the
crime statistics in the north planning district.





e Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry reported that DOT added resurfacing projects to their list. He also
reported that the Eden Group was sponsoring a bus tour of the north district.

e Education Subcommittee
No report

e Children Commission Subcommittee
Dot Mathias reported that the committee members Mary Taylor, Shirley Ealey, Rev.
Eugene Johnson and herself reviewed the grant applications and made the
recommendations for funding accordingly: FCCJ Summer Academy was approved
for $10,000, Highlands Middle School Art Festival was approved for $7,000, Forest
Christian Church After School Program was approved for $5,000, David H. Dwight
Scouting was approved for $2,000, Building Bridges Seminar sponsored by the Web
Center and partners with Team Up and Life Stream Program was approved for $850.
Afterwards, CPAC approved and adopted the abovementioned projects.

e Beautification Subcommittee
No report

¢ (itizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee said he would bring report to the next meeting.

A. Mayor’s Representative Report
Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. announced the
Mayor’s Budget Meeting for July.

B. Council Member’s Report
Councilman Warren Alvarez discussed the status of various projects to include Fire
house #37, Dinsmore Fire Station, the Redistricting, City Council expenditures, two
developers suing the city regarding housing developments, the lights at San Mateo
Park- joint use agreement between the school and the city.

C. Staff Reports
¢ Property Safety Division
No report.

* Duval County School Board
No report.

¢ Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept., announced
the presentation by consultants for the north planning district June 22™ from 9
a.m. to 2 p.m. in the 3™ floor conference room.





Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT, was available for
questions.

Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department
announced the grand opening of the West Jax Family Health Center, located at
120 King Street.

Tess Hart of the Building Inspection Division reported that she works as a
Landscape Code Enforcement Officer in the Building Inspection Division. She
also made herself available for questions.

Glory Dixon, Neighborhood Services Division made announcements regarding
the 2001 Neighborhood Leadership Training Institute July 10" through August
23" at Shands Jacksonville. She also announced the Early Registration for the 5
Annual Florida Neighborhoods Conference 2001 in the City of Orlando, Sept. 7"
and 8". Additionally, she asked for recommendations in her efforts to contact
businesses in the north district to sponsor 5 residents to attend the conference.

AGENDA VI - New Business

CPAC members voted to cancel the July meeting and reconvene August 8, 2001.

Public Comments - none

Other comments

Gerri Betz-Jackson reported that the King Fish Tournament Officers requested
that CPAC contact Mosquito Control to spray.

CPAC members were reminded of the City Council Installation Ceremony for
Matt Carlucci, Present—Elect and Suzanne Jenkins, Vice President-Elect will be
held on June 28" at 6:30 p.m. in the Prime F. Osborn III Convention Center.

AGENDA ITEM VII — Adjournment

The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 8, 2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.






NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
March 14, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:05 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.
AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.
AGENDA III - Old Business - None
AGENDA 1V - Subcommittee Reports
¢ Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Jessie Sammons presented the following Bills to CPAC:

WREF-01-01 CPAC recommended approval with | opposed.

R-2001-121 CPAC Deferred.

R-2001-240 & R-2001-241 CPAC Deferred.

R-2001-235 & R-2001-236 CPAC Deferred.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held on April 5, 2001.

e Crime Subcommittee
Officer Bill Snow, JSO, presented the crime statistics.

e Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry reported that he attended the MPO Meeting last week. He said the
consultant gave insight to widening J. Turner Butler Blvd.

e Education Subcommittee - No report
e Beautification Subcommittee - No report

e Children Commission Subcommittee
Dot Mathias reported that the deadline to make an application passed March 9™ and
she will provide updates as provided by the Children’s Commission.

e (Citizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee made and distributed a report on the activities of the Citizens Advisory
Committee.

A. Mayor’s Representative Report
Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. distributed a
newsletter entitled, “A New Leaf” and provided information regarding upcoming
programs.





B. Council Member’s Report
Councilman Warren Alvarez provided an update on projects in the north district. He
reported that the Mayor did not want to put a pool on school property. (First Coast
High School) because of joint use issue with the school board. He discussed the
Argyle Forest housing situation. He reported that City Council justified the decision
to approve of public housing in Argyle Forest, under mandate by federal government.
Councﬂman Alvarez announced that the Mayor will speak at the Holiday Inn on April
5™ He further stated that Oceanway Elementary School plans are still in the drawing
stage. Construction is expected to start in June.

Vicki Drake, Duval County Council of PTSA/PTA Association, reported on the
closing of 2 schools where enrollment has been declining. She pointed out that these
children are not getting everything they could. She also said that state funds schools
based on the number of children at the school.

C. Staff Reports
e Property Safety Division — No report

¢ Duval County School Board — No report

* Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept. introduced
himself and stated that he would attend CPAC Meetings instead of Gary Kresel.

> Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT, represented James
Green. He provided follow-up information to requests from members. Mr.
Locklear reported to Mr. Berry that there are plans to increase capacity on state
facility but no money in the Better Jax Plan. Richard Berry asked for replacement
of lighting poles on Trout River Bridge I-95. Mr. Locklear reported to Jocelyn
Turner on the lack of signal at Dunn Ave and Tracy Lynn Rd. He said a traffic
study was already done and it does not warrant a traffic light. Ms. Turner had
more concerns regarding Montward and Dunn Ave., which will be considered for
a traffic study. Mr Locklear reported that the dip in Tracy Lynn Rd. basically was
designed that way for drainage.

e Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department, invited
and introduced Dr. Goldhagen to the CPAC Meeting to address Public Health
Unit concerns.

e Tess Hart and George Baker, Building Inspection Division were available for
questions. However, no concerns came up.

e Lorrie DeFrank, Chief Neighborhood Services Division, made announcements
regarding the Matching Grant Workshops and grant availability. She also
announced the tree giveaway and the Environmental Protection Board luncheon
May 4",





AGENDA V- Presentation(s)
¢ Dr. Jeffrey Goldhagen, Director, Duval County Public Health Dept. made a
presentation on Health Issues and Concerns in the North District.

e Jeff Sheffield, First Coast Metropolitan Planning Organization made a
presentation on Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP) for Fiscal Year 2001/2002
through 2005/2006.

AGENDA VI - New Business
Public Comments - None

Other comments
LaTrecia Baker announced the death of Lois Adam, CPAC Member and Madeline

Reed’s father.

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment
The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 11,2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
Nor‘h Campus, 450! Capper Road, Room C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
May 9, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker

called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:10 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.

AGENDA ITEM II - There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous

meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA III — Old Business - None

AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:

#1 2001-240/241 CPAC recommended approval with conditions to involve the
Northlakes Neighborhood Association in the review of the site plans and include copy
of the letter sent to D.O.T.

#2 2001-0364 CPAC recommended approval.

#3 WRF-01-09 CPAC recommended denial.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held on June 7, 2001.

Crime Subcommittee
Assistant Chief Wayne Clark, Jacksonville Sheriff Office (JSO), provided an

update on crime in the north district. He made the following announcements, the Safety
Fair on June 9" at Highlands Shopping Center; May 26 thru June 3 is Seat Belt
Enforcement; May 18" is the next neighborhood walk from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. and
SHADCO Sector P & Q will meet May 15" at the Holiday Inn at the Airport 14670
Duval Road at 7 p.m.

Transportation Subcommittee
A Special Presentation was made by Kenneth Sivulich, Library Director on the
topic of Highlands Library Expansion and “How to get a New Branch Library?”

Education Subcommittee

Dr. Barbara Darby distributed a report and discussed the committee’s plan of work
for 2001-2002, which includes extending an invitation to Commissioner Charlie Crist
to speak at a CPAC Open Forum. Dr. Darby also introduced Mrs. Louise Gelaro

and her son, Thomas of Gelaro Transportation, Inc. who has been a bus contractor for
35 years. Dr. Darby made a motion to approve the minutes. The decision was
unanimous.





Children Commission Subcommittee ;

Dot Mathias reported that the Mimi Lee Adams student award was awarded at the
Mayor’s Environmental Luncheon to Lynette Simmonds of First Coast High School.
Lynette Simmonds is the granddaughter of Marie Simmonds.

Beautification Subcommittee
Jack Stuart was available to answer questions.

Citizen Health Advisory Committee
Robert Lee made and distributed a report on the activities of the Citizens Advisory
Committee.

. Mayor’s Representative Report

Harold Jones of the Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. distributed a flyer
on gardening and provided an update on the Sterling Quality Award presented June
s

. Council Member’s Report
No report

. Staff Reports
e Property Safety Division, no report

e Duval County School Board
Ed Pratt-Dannals reported on the FCAT progress in keeping with the rest of the
state and the concept of American Choice.

e Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept., reported on
the status of the master plan and he discussed the interview process. Mr.
McDowell also provided an update on landuse and zoning issues.

e  Milton Locklear, Office of Growth Management, FDOT, reported that he met
with North Lake residents and found out that that area does not warrant a signal,
but he will try other alternatives. He also provided follow-up information to
members regarding their concerns.

¢ Jocelyn Turner, Marketing Director, Duval County Health Department, was
available for questions.

e Building Inspection Division, no report.

¢ Lorrie DeFrank, Chief, Neighborhood Services Division first, provided an
update on the Mayor’s Quarterly Meeting with the CPAC Chairs. Secondly,





she announced the due date of June 29" for the Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching
Grant. Thirdly, Ms. DeFrank announced the Celebration of the 5" Anniversary of
the Intensive Care Neighborhoods (ICN’s) and Jax Community Health Fair
(JCHF) to be held at Simonds-Johnson Park, May 19" from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00
p.m.

AGENDA V- Presentation(s)

Jeff Sheffield, First Coast MPO, made a presentation on Jacksonville Urban
Area Transportation Study (JUATS) 2025 Update, Goal & Objectives. He also
requested that members complete a questionnaire and mail it to the First Coast
Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO).

Carol Meyer, Steering Committee, Friends of Hubbard House, made a
presentation and distributed literature to promote a workshop for neighborhood
leaders and community activists on July 31, entitled “How Can I Help MY
Community Stop Domestic Violence?”. The workshop will be held at Southeast
Branch Public Library, 10599 Deerwood Park Boulevard from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00
p.m. For more information call 354-0076, ext. 240.

AGENDA VI - New Business

Public Comments - none

Other comments

Jessie Sammons reported that an article was published in Folio Weekly

magazine about Heckscher Drive Community Club intentions to sell the clubhouse to
buy a ballpark. She provided information regarding follow-up discussions, which
lead to the complete dismissal of the idea to sell the clubhouse.

Jocelyn Turner reported that she attended Councilman Gwen Yates Quarterly

Meeting at City Hall and was able to get some neighborhood issues resolved.

Richard Berry requested that Matt Carlucci come and make a presentation on

Redistricting at the next CPAC meeting. Glory Dixon indicated that she would
schedule his visit.

AGENDA ITEM VII — Adjournment

The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 13, 2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.






NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
November 14, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker

called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:05 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.
AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous

meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA 111 - Old Business - None

AGENDA 1V - Subcommittee Reports

SN B D b

Governmental Affairs Subcommittee

Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:

R 2001-0952 CPAC recommended approval.

R2001-1060 CPAC recommended denial.

R2001-1063 CPAC recommended denial.

WRF-01-31 CPAC recommended approval.

E-01-108 CPAC recommended approval.

E-01-119 CPAC recommended denial.

The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held 4:00 p.m. at
Highlands Branch Library on December 6, 2001.

Nominating Committee

Harry Wagner, Chairman reported that the committee members Dot Mathias, Robert
Lee, Jessie Sammons, Arthur Sullivan met on November 1%. The committee made a
motion to nominate LaTrecia Betz Baker as Chairman and Harry Wagner as the Vice-
Chairman of CPAC for year 2002. The election of officers will take place at the
December meeting.

Crime Subcommittee

Lieutant Randy Russell presented the crime report.

Transportation Subcommittee

Richard Berry presented the transportation report and distributed a handout.
Education Subcommittee

Dr. Barbara Darby invited and introduced Ms. Rodilyn Bachorlogsdon from
America’s Choice. Ms. Bachorlogsdon made a presentation on the Instructional
Methodology used in the school system.

Children Commission Subcommittee

No report

Beautification Subcommittee

No report.

Citizen Health Advisory Committee

Robert Lee presented the citizens health advisory report and distributed a handout.
Mayor’s Representative Report





John Crofts announced that the Mayor would serve as the luncheon speaker and
make the presentation of awards at the Neighborhood Summit.

Council Member’s Report

No report

Staff Reports

Property Safety Division

No report

Duval County School Board

No report.

Planning & Development Department

Doug McDowell, Planner reported that the consultant for the North Jax. Vision and
Master Plan will be Jerry Laston , Project Manager and Jim Sellen, Principle of Miller
Sellen Conner and Walsh Inc. Richard Berry made a motion to have Jeannie Fewell
and the consultants make a presentation at the next meeting. The motion was second
and approved.

Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT)

No report.

Duval County Health Department

No report

Building Inspection Division

Janet Linsenbigler, Building Code Enforcement Inspector — Landscape provided
responses to members concerns regarding tree removal.

Neighborhood Services Division

Lorrie DeFrank answered questions and discussed the CPAC Executive Order and
Bylaws. She then encouraged members to attend the Summit for the CPAC training
workshops.

AGENDA V — Presentations

Mike Hollingsworth, St. Johns Riverkeeper — Topic: “Streams, Bacteria and
Your Community”

AGENDA VI - New Business

The Christmas party was discussed and planned for the December meeting.

The Chairman announced that Harry Wagner was awarded the individual award and
Heckscher Drive Neighborhood was awarded the Neighborhood award.

Arthur Sullivan, SHADCO President made several announcements, to include the
Sheriff Walk through the area of River Oaks Apt. on Hart Road and Holly Ford
Baptist Church on Ford Ave. He also announced that the next SHADCO Meeting for
Sector P&Q is scheduled for 11/20™ at the Holiday Inn at the Airport on Duval Rd.
Lastly, the 4™ Annual Patrol West SHADCO Meeting will be held on 12/4 from 6:30
to 8:30 at the Holiday Inn at the Airport.

Public Comments

None

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment
The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 12, 2001 @ 4 p.m.,
FCCJ, North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.






NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
October 10, 2001

Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:05 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present.
AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.
AGENDA III - Old Business - None
AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports
e The Nominating Committee
Harry Wagner, Chair will present the slate of officers at the next meeting.
e Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:
#1. 2001D-008 and 2001-944 CPAC recommended approval.
#2. 2001-931 and 2001-932 CPAC recommended deferral.
#3. 2001-933 and 2001-934 CPAC recommended approval.
#4. E-01-104 CPAC recommended approval.
#5. R2001-948 CPAC recommended approval.
New Item R-2001-950 CPAC recommended approval with PUD.
The next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held 4:00 p.m. at
Highlands Branch Library on November 1, 2001.
Vicki Drake expressed her concerns regarding growth in the area. She reported that
it takes 20 acres to build an Elementary School, 40 acres for a Middle School and 60
acres for a High School.
e Crime Subcommittee
Assistant Chief Steve Weintraub reported that crime was down by 1 percent last
month. Types of crime included car thefts at River Oaks Apt. located on Harts Rd.
and at the airport. He also reported that the Cops Plus Project would start next week.
Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry reported that he attended MPO Meeting last week. Mr. Berry
reported that MPO is trying to get a handle on commercial freight to arrange roads for
truck routes. The Chairman announced that the First Coast MPO is sponsoring a
public workshop at FCCJ/North Campus Room C-136 Tuesday, October 23" at 4:00
p.m. to discuss the transportation needs of the North Planning District. Door prizes
will be given out.
e Education Subcommittee
No report
e Children Commission Subcommittee
No report






Beautification Subcommittee

Jack Stuart reported that next month trees and flower planting would start on 9A at
the dump. Other projects include putting money out for design on Capper Rd. project,
enhancing Main St. with crape myrtles, and placing case iron post around crape
myrtles on Dunn Ave.

Citizen Health Advisory Committee

No report

. Mayor’s Representative Report

John Crofts introduced himself and expressed an interest in being at CPAC
Meetings. He also responded to members concerns regarding land for schools.

. Council Member’s Report

No report

C. Staff Reports

Duval County Extension, Agriculture Dept.

No report

Property Safety Division

No report

Duval County School Board

No report

Planning & Development Department

Doug McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept., reported that the
Coastal Management Study would be executed shortly. Zoning Codes Enforcement is
now under Planning & Development Department rather than the Neighborhoods Dept.
However, they are housed in City Hall Annex on the 1* floor.

Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT)

Milton Locklear reported that the widening road project would start next week from
295 to Nassau County. He also reported that transportation representatives would
make a presentation at the next SHADCO Meeting. Madeline Reed then announced
that the SHADCO meeting 10/18 would be held from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Holiday Inn
Airport. The Transportation Reps are scheduled to discuss lane changes on Dunn
Ave. and safety improvements.

Duval County Health Department

No report

Building Inspection Division

George Baker was available for questions. He reported that his responsibilities
include enforcing the sign ordinances and building permits. He answered questions
and concerns regarding signs in the right of way.

Neighborhood Services Division

Karen Blutcher made several announcements, to include the New Executive Order
and the CPAC Bylaws (copies were distributed). She also announced that the Mayor
Neighborhood Summit is scheduled for November 16" and CPAC training would be
offered on the E.O., Bylaws, Government in the Sunshine, Public Records Law and
Roberts Rule of Order. She then encouraged members to attend the Summit.
Richard Berry made a motion requesting John Curtin or Lorrie DeFrank to attend





CPAC Meeting in November to discuss the CPAC Bylaws. The motion was second
and approved.

AGENDA V — Presentations

e Helena Atalla, Joel McEachin, Lisa Sheppard and Jack Shad of the Planning &
Development Dept., Comprehensive Planning Division made a presentation and
distributed a handout on the “Historic Preservation Program”.

e Brenda Frinks, Outreach Manager of the Youth Crisis Center (YCC) made a
presentation and distributed handouts on the “ YCC Services”.

AGENDA VI - New Business
Public Comments

AGENDA ITEM VII — Adjournment

The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 14, 2001 @ 4 p.m.,

FCCJ, North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCJ
September 12, 2001
Meeting Summary

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order and Verification of Quorum — LaTrecia Baker
called the CPAC to order at approximately 4:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order
with a quorum present. The Chairman requested a minute of silence for the attack on
America.

AGENDA ITEM II — There was a motion to approve the minutes from the previous
meeting. The decision was unanimous.

AGENDA 111 — Old Business

The Chairman reminded members of the Southwest CPAC Barbecue Picnic on
September 22 at Cecil Field from 11:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. She also announced that
Madeline Reed was collecting the money and sell tickets for the lunch.

The Chairman appointed the nominating committee. They are as follows:
Harry Wagner - Chairman, Jessie Sammons, Arthur Sullivan, Dot Mathias and Robert
Lee.

AGENDA IV - Subcommittee Reports
¢ Governmental Affairs Subcommittee
Harry Wagner presented the following Bills to CPAC:
1. AD-01-98 CPAC recommended approval.
AD-01-98 CPAC recommended approval.
AD-01-100 CPAC recommended denial.
E-01-76 CPAC recommended denial.
E-01-95 CPAC recommended approval.
R-2000-1248 CPAC recommended approval except for the 60-ft. lots.
2001-D-010 CPAC recommended approval.
R-2001-724 CPAC recommended approval.
Thc next Governmental Affairs Subcommittee meeting will be held 4:00 p.m. at
Highlands Branch Library on October 4, 2001.

%N Y E W N

e Crime Subcommittee
No report

e Transportation Subcommittee
Richard Berry reported that there was an MPO Meeting scheduled for tonight. He
stated that the last MPO Meeting was in the month of August and they are working on
traffic plans for 2025. Mr. Berry reported that he hand delivered 10 road projects to
Transportation.





Education Subcommittee

Dr. Barbara Darby reported that she is working on the Education Town Hall
Meeting Survey. CPAC members were asked to complete a survey indicating issues
surrounding education that they would like addressed by Jim Horne, Secretary of
Education; Charlie Crist, Commissioner and other education leaders at the upcoming
town hall meeting.

Children Commission Subcommittee Beautification Subcommittee

The Chairman read a letter to Dot Mathias and CPAC members from Matt
Thompson. Dot Mathias gave a report on Jax Commission New Ways Initiatives
Grants. Dr. Darby introduced Brian Holloway, a participant of the 2000 Summer
Youth Academy at FCCJ North Campus.

Beautification Subcommittee
No report

Citizen Health Advisory Committee

Robert Lee provided a report from the July Meeting, which included a discussion of
the soccer field adjacent to Lonnie Miller Park. He also reported that he was on
vacation in August and the committee did not have a meeting in September.

. Mayor’s Representative Report

Harold Jones, Duval County Extension Agricultural Dept. reported that John Crofts,
Deputy Director of the Planning & Development Dept. will be representing the Mayor
for the next fiscal year. Mr. Jones stated that he would continue to come to CPAC
Meetings because he lives in the district and he will continue to provide agricultural
information as needed. The Chairman stated that she would make an Agriculture
Subcommittee for Mr. Jones to continue with his reports.

. Council Member’s Report
No report

. Staff Reports
Property Safety Division
No report

Duval County School Board
No report

Planning & Development Department

Dough McDowell, Planner of the Planning & Development Dept., reported that the
North Jax Master Plan is still in negotiations.

Richard Berry provided an update on Harts Road Corridor Study.





e Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT)
No report

e Duval County Health Department
Jocelyn Turner reported that the Health Dept. is testing dead birds for the West Nile
Virus. Duval County residents should take precautions against mosquitoes that carry
the disease. She also reported that hurricane season ends November 30",

e Building Inspection Division
Frank Harden was available to answer questions. He reported that he works with
new construction and old construction sheds when they don’t have permits.

e Neighborhood Services Division
Glory Dixon welcomed new members to CPAC Meeting, and they are as follows:
Michelle Goshert, Primary and Rosalind Campbell, Alternate from Oakleigh Point II
Homeowners Association.

AGENDA V — Presentations
e Ms. Woodie Ryan, Executive Director, Autism Association of Northeast Florida,
Inc. — Topic: Autism, “How I Can Find Families and Offer Resources”

e Lorenzo Williams, Chief and Jody McDaniel of Parks & Recreation Dept. -
Topic: Update on San Mateo Park

AGENDA VI - New Business

Jessie Sammons reported that Friends of St. Johns River Ferry is attempting to have a
Ferry Terminal and asked for funding in the amount of $1.2 million, only got half.
Therefore, she made a motion that CPAC support the Ferry Boat Terminal on the North
Bank. CPAC approved unanimously and agreed to write a letter of support.

Public Comments

Members of the Northside Civic Association announced their Invitation Meeting entitled
“Getting to Know You”. The meeting will be held on September 24™ at Highlands
Middle School, 7:30 p.m. in the Media Center.

AGENDA ITEM VII - Adjournment
The next CPAC Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 10, 2001 @ 4 p.m., FCCJ,
North Campus, 4501 Capper Road, Room C-136.






